
 

1 

 

                  

Rhode Island Office of the Attorney General   Rhode Island Department of Health  

Office of the Health Care Advocate       Office of Health Systems Development 

150 South Main Street        Three Capitol Hill, Room 410     

Providence, RI 02903-2907       Providence, RI 02908-5097 

 

December 14, 2023 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY 

Patricia Rocha, Esq.  

Adler Pollock & Sheehan P.C.  

One Citizens Plaza, 8th Floor  

Providence, RI 02903  

procha@apslaw.com  

 

Re: Hospital Conversions Act Initial Application of The Centurion Foundation, Inc., 

CharterCARE Health of Rhode Island, Inc., CharterCARE Roger Williams Medical 

Center, Inc.; CharterCARE Our Lady of Fatima Hospital, Inc., Chamber, Inc., Ivy 

Holdings, Inc., Ivy Intermediate Holdings, Inc., Prospect Medical Holdings, Inc., 

Prospect East Holdings, Inc., Prospect CharterCARE, LLC, Prospect CharterCARE 

SJHSRI, LLC, and Prospect CharterCARE RWMC, LLC (collectively, the 

“Transacting Parties”) 

Dear Attorney Rocha: 

In accordance with the Hospital Conversions Act (“HCA”), R.I. Gen. Laws §23-17.14-1, et seq., 

the Rhode Island Department of Health (“RIDOH”) and the Rhode Island Office of the Attorney 

General (“Attorney General”) have reviewed the Hospital Conversions Initial Application in the 

above-entitled matter. We notify you in your capacity as legal counsel to the Transacting Parties 

that RIDOH and the Attorney General hereby deem the Hospital Conversions Application that 

was filed on November 14, 2023 and supplemented on December 12, 2023 to be complete and 

accepted for review. The review period under the HCA will commence tomorrow, December 15, 

2023. 

Each agency will issue supplemental questions under separate cover. The Attorney General will 

also contact you in the coming weeks regarding confidentiality determinations.  Please be aware 

that once a confidentiality determination is issued, the Transacting Parties will be required to 

submit a final copy of the complete application to each agency in order for the public version to 

be posted for public review. 
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Please feel free to contact us with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

        

Julia Harvey 

Special Assistant Attorney General                             

Fernanda Lopes, MPH 

Chief, Office of Health Systems Development 

Health Care Advocate (401) 222-1628 

(401) 274-4400, Ext. 2103 

jharvey@riag.ri.gov 

 

fernanda.lopes@health.ri.gov  
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